
Report of the Creeting St Mary Welfare Charities 

Over the course of the past 12 months, the long-serving Clerk to the Trustees, Dave 

Primmer has stood down from his role. Members of the Parish Council will be aware 

that Dave provided highly competent and distinguished service to the charities over 

many years. 

Our key statistics for 2024, were that 15 grants were made totalling just over £3642. 

They comprised hardship, incapacity, retirement and student grants.  

We were pleased to receive some lovely letters of appreciation from the 

beneficiaries, demonstrating the value of the work performed by the charities. 

The charities hold just over £227,000 in various investment and deposit funds which 

generates an income annually to fund the grants. 

The administration of the charities is overseen by our trustees who are Pam Day, 

Rachel Craggs, Kathryn Hartley and Paul Stephenson.  

 

David Blackburn 

Clerk to the Trustees 

 


